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Holocaust Memorial Day, Wednesday 26th January 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
14th – 18th February 
Half Term Closure 

 
4th – 18th April  
Easter Closure 

 
Tues 19th April 

Students Return 
 

2nd May 
May Day Closure 

 
30th May – 3rd June 
Half Term Closure 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Holocaust education features significantly in the history 
curriculum at PGHS. Students in Year 9 are currently studying 
how and why the Holocaust happened, and as part of their 
unit on Germany 1919-1991, Year 11 students study the topic 
too. Each year, the Holocaust Educational Trust host a live 
webcast with a survivor on the anniversary of the liberation of 
Auschwitz.  
 

 

Assemblies this week have been on the theme of 
Holocaust education and remembrance, with students 
learning the story of the evacuation of 300 Jewish 
children from Eastern Europe to Windermere in 1945. 
The children were survivors of many camps and had 
been tragically orphaned during the war. They were 
flown to Britain to start a new life after the war, and 
spent their first few months in the Lake District. If you 
would like to know more about this miraculous story, 
you can watch a fascinating BBC documentary here: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/m000dt7g 
Alternatively, there was a dramatisation of the 
experiences of the Windermere children released in 
2020: https://www.imdb.com/title/tt10370380/. 
 

This year, Eva Clarke gave a fascinating and articulate testimony of her experiences 
of the Holocaust and how her family had been brutally persecuted by the Nazi 
regime. Eva was born at Mauthausen concentration camp at the end of the war and 
only survived due to the liberation of the camp by the US army in April 1945. If you 
would like to hear Eva Clarke speak about her experiences during the Holocaust, 
follow the link to her full Oxford Union address in 2019: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b3HmeidS8Z4 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/m000dt7g
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt10370380/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b3HmeidS8Z4
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Year 7 Hereward the Wake Project 
 

As part of their study of William I’s conquest of England in 1066, year 7 students have been learning about 
Anglo-Saxon resistance led by legendary rebel Hereward the Wake. In lessons students discovered the causes of 
Hereward’s rebellion against William in 1070 and the exciting story of how he was eventually betrayed by monks 
from a local monastery, surrounded by Norman knights and killed in dramatic fashion in the Fens. Students were 
given the homework task to create models, poems and artwork representing Hereward’s epic resistance against 
William the Conqueror. Here is a selection of some of the best submissions, including a Hereward the Wake 
cake. 
 

  
 

    
 
 

Mr Herbert, Curriculum Leader for History 
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Lancaster University School of Mathematics 
(LUSOM) Lectures 

 

 
 
As part of the Mathematics Department’s continuing links with the Lancaster University School of Mathematics 
(LUSOM), students from years 7, 8 and 9 have been invited to attend a guest lecture on February 9th 2022 which 
will be presented by Emeritus Professor from Lancaster University called Richard Eglese. 
Professor Richard Eglese will be delivering a lecture on using Mathematics to make better decisions, specifically 
regarding opportunities in Operational Research. The talk will introduce what is meant by Operational Research 
and related terms, such as Analytics. Examples will be given of the sorts of problems that are tackled in 
Operational Research and the types of organisation that can provide careers within this area. Professor Richard 
Eglese studied Pure Maths, Applied Maths and Physics at A level and went on to read Mathematics at Cambridge 
University. 
 
The talk is aimed at all KS3 students to help understand the various opportunities that continuing to study Maths 
can bring.  
 
This is an online talk. To attend, please register your details by following below link:  
 
https://go.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/form/lusomtalkmath 
 
Mr Cheal 
Mathematics Department 
 
 

 
 

 

 
   

https://go.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/form/lusomtalkmath
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Mr McVey’s Mysterious Maths – January 2022 
 

Happy New Year! Well done to those who completed the ‘Christmaths’ puzzles last month. 
Here is another round of mathematical teasers for you to get your teeth into.  
As ever, there will be a highly sought-after Head’s Breakfast for students who email or bring me a correct written 
solution, complete with explanations to justify their answers.  
Good luck! 
 

Puzzle 1 – Full Breakfast! 
 

Out of 100 people surveyed, 86 had an egg for breakfast, 75 had bacon, 62 had toast, and 82 had coffee. How 
many people, at least, must have had all four items? 
 

Puzzle 2 – Triangular torture! 
 

What number should replace the question mark? 
 

 
 

Puzzle 3 – Sequence of doom! 
 

What number should replace the question mark? 
 

 
 

Puzzle 4 – Property poser! 
 

Erica’s house is 10th from one end of the street and sixth from the other end. How many houses are there in the 
street? 
 
Mr McVey, Mathematics Department 
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Hegarty Heroes 
 
With the addition of Hegarty Maths to the Maths department, we are handing out rewards to those showing 
maximum effort into furthering their understanding. Below are the top 3 students for each year! 
 
Year 7 

Name Number of questions completed 

Amber S 1513 

Lucie J 1027 

Maisie B 1006 

 
Year 8 

Name Number of questions completed 

Chloe W 2700 

Eden F 2371 

Emerson W 1401 

 
Year 9 

Name Number of questions completed 

Victoria K 3129 

Lojaina A 2332 

Jennifer K 1193 

 
Year 10 

Name Number of questions completed 

Amirah P 1221 

Olivia S 708 

Isla S 692 

 
Year 11 

Name Number of questions completed 

Emma A 1099 

Lily S 1088 

Khadija B 1063 

 
Mr Cafferkey 
Maths department 
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MONSTER QUIZ 
 
Students across all years have been getting competitive in the Maths Department by growing and hatching 
monsters! The staff have been creating fun quizzes for end of topic competitions and students play the quizzes 
on the iPads or laptops. Students are put into teams and have to answer questions correctly to help feed and 
hatch their monster, which they see develop on the board. Winning teams are the most accurate, not necessarily 
the fastest team to create their monsters! It has been well received amongst the KS3 classes: 
 
'Such a fun way to test our maths and play games.' Y8 student. 
'I love seeing the monsters hatch on the big screen as I answer questions right.' Y7 student. 
'It's fun not knowing which team you will be in and working together with my friends to grow the eggs.' Y7 
student. 
 
Mathematics staff have also been using Blooket and Kahoot in lessons which gets a very competitive atmosphere 
in class.  The year 10s have been so keen to answer the maths questions correctly (so they can 'steal points' off 
each other!) 
 

 
 
Mrs Sweeney, 
Curriculum Leader for Maths 
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Cell-a-bration! 

Year 7 have been learning about how living organisms are organised as one of the ten big ideas of science called 

Organisms. Part of this unit is about cells. These are the building block of living organisms and an important key 

concept in Biology. Each year, students are invited to make models of cells to further their understanding of 

them. This is always a popular homework task, usually resulting in all sorts of wonderful designs and tasty 

creations.  

This year as a department, we decided to launch this as a competition. Students had to design and make a model 

cell using any material. They also had to label the cell. They had the choice of an animal and plant cell or any of 

the specialised cells that they have been studying.  

The entries were most impressive with some made of balloons, wood, fabric, clay, fruit and cake, just to name a 

few. Judging the competition was extremely difficult due to the high standard of entries. Winners were chosen 

out of each science class and three overall winners chosen. 

The science department would like to day a big thank you for all the entries. Here are all the class winners and 

the three overall winners:   

1st place Unaysah P 

2nd place Sania S 

3rd place Hadia M 
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Mrs R Cahill, Science Department 
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Brilliant Behaviour 
 
This week, I'm paying tribute to the PGHS Class Charts stars!  These students are in the top 20 from across the 
whole school and are notching up a very impressive number of positive points.   
 
Getting an average of 5 or more positive points every week means that these students are working hard across 
all their subjects and being recognised for it by all their teachers.  Maintaining this level of consistent enthusiasm 
for learning requires commitment and dedication and deserves special credit. 
 
These students are well on their way to Ward Awards and Ramsdale All Rounders! 
 

Saskia H 8RCA 115 

Summer L 7RSN 103 

Vidhya P 8EHO 100 

Molly T 9MWI 98 

Evie F 7GST 94 

Rosie Y 8EHO 94 

Sana H 7GST 93 

Jennah K 9RMV 93 

Tilly P 10SNA 92 

Abeeha F 7GFO 91 

Hadia M 7RSN 91 

Faye S 7GST 90 

Faatimah V 7PDE 90 

Jemima A 7PDE 89 

Caitlin T 7RCH 89 

Hattie C 8EHO 87 

Holly L 7GFO 87 

Aysha M 8RFR 87 

Maddie R 7GST 87 

Victoria K 9RMV 86 

 
  
 
 
Mr J Ramsdale 
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 31st January (Week 3) 
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Cardinal Newman College Open Event 
 

Saturday 5th February 
Registration for this event is now open! 
Time: 10am – 1pm 
For further details and to sign up, please visit their website 
https://www.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/newmancurriculum/college-open-events/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/newmancurriculum/college-open-events/
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Head’s Breakfast 
 
Amelia Y (Year 8) 
Excellent write up on the journey of an oxygen molecule using her own words and not the writing frame given. (Science) 
 
Jasmaine S (Year 8) 
Excellent work on the journey of an oxygen molecule in science. 
 
Lois W (Year 7) 
Rocking Bedrock this week! (English) 
 
Pixie H (Year 7) 
An amazing example of resilience with Bedrock! (English) 
 
Holly R, Faye S, Mia B (Year 7) 
Created an outstanding and very ambitious project in RE to teach younger pupils about the 7 days of creation. 
 
 

Head’s Commendations  
 
All of Mrs Honeyman’s Year 11 Science Class (11S1) 
Life Cycle of a star display. 
 
Evelyn W (Year 7) 
Evelyn went above and beyond for her RE homework. She created a brilliant, educational YouTube video to teach primary 
aged pupils about the 7 days of creation. Her effort was outstanding! 
 
Esha C, Megan H, Aaminah A, Olivia S (Year 10) 
An excellent piece of work on the flow of blood through the heart.  (Science) 
 
Abeeha F, Uswa H, Daren C, Athena T-S, Juliette B (Year 7) 
Created an outstanding educational resource for primary aged pupils on the Christian creation story. (RE) 
 
Chloe H, Erika J (Year 9) 
Excellent Formative Assessment: The changes to religion in 21st Century. 
 
Elsie B P, Willow H, Niamh D, Unaizah A, Natalia N, Maddie R, Jessica M, Libby H, Lucie J (Year 7) 
Outstanding effort put into the RE creation homework task.  
 
Lily T (Year 7) 
Excellent Beethoven work. (Music) 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 7 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 8 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 9 
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  Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 10 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 11 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


